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As a number of questions were raised as a result of this item  presented at the last meeting, this note is designed to clarify the position for Forum members.
Members will be aware that Merton is to receive c £6.4 million additional DSG funding for 2015-16. A small number of other local authorities will receive an increase following central government’s recognition that historical funding arrangements had been disadvantageous to some authorities.
Because of a number of existing funding pressures on our own DSG budget, Merton is obliged to resolve these pressures through use of some of this additional funding before allocating the remaining amount across the DSG funding blocks.
A paper was therefore presented to December’s School s Forum meeting to enable members to be consulted on the local authority’s intentions in line with School Forum regulations.
Funding Pressures 
The paper detailed the current year’s funding pressures, all of which related to SEN provision. The Forum was content with the local authority’s plans to meet these funding pressures before the remainder of the additional funding was allocated across the DSG ‘blocks’ for 2015-16.
Allocation of Residual Increase in DSG for 2015-16
The majority of the residual increase is to be allocated into the schools ‘block’ and distributed through the schools formula. However, as the mainstream schools overall will, therefore, be receiving significant uplift in budgets next year as a result of the additional DSG grant (although some schools with lower numbers will not actually see this uplift), the authority considers it fair that a proportionate increase is allocated into the Early Years and High Needs ‘blocks’ also. This increase was described in the paper as ‘inflation’ which, with hindsight, could have confused some members of the Forum as a similar line was not included for the schools ‘block’. 
A review of the allocations after the meeting demonstrates that the DSG increase for 2015-16 will result in a 3.23% increase in the funding to be distributed via the schools formula;  a 3% increase in the Early Years ‘block’ and a 3% increase in the High Needs ‘block’. The authority considers this to be an equitable distribution of the additional funding.
It is worth noting that much of the additional funding put into the High Needs ‘block’ will, in fact, go directly to the mainstream schools, in particular to fund statements, additional SEN pupils and the ARPs.
 










